MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, APRIL 23, 2019
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, April 23, 2019, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on April 9, 2019 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report: 1. The back levee was inspected including Reach 1 and 2.Need to address areas that are scouring and levee is being damaged. 2. Working on the alignment for the levee from Orange to Walnut Lane.  3.  Waiting on CPRA for the Bayside Breakwater Project for funding to see if we can bid this job once the money has been secured.  
Chip Cahill addressed the board about hiring a firm to get the names of all the people who the new levee will impact. Mr. Cahill will mail property owners letters getting right of ways for the levees. Joint motion to hire Punctual Abstract to see if the levee board owns the property where the landfill used to be. Mr. Cahill would like to work with Jefferson Parish on the property owners of Fifi Island for future rocks and dredged material. Joint motion by the commissioners to authorize Mr. Cahill to work with Jefferson Parish to find all the property owners of Fifi Island.

President Camardelle stated that the annual levee board workshop is next week in Baton Rouge. He stated that he met with Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair and Mr. Chip Kline to match the levee board, town and Jefferson Parish to build levees and new pumps or larger pumps. We will hold public meetings once the alignment is agreed for the new levee from Orange Street to Walnut Lane. We will have DNR out here in May to look at proposed Cheniere Levee. June 1st hurricane season starts and everyone should be prepared. Mr. Camardelle thanked the levee board commissioners, town council, Senator Kennedy and Cassidy and Representative Scalise and Graves, Senator Alario, Representative Gisclair, CPRA, Governor Edwards, and the Jefferson Parish Council for working with us to secure funding and permits to build levees and breakwaters for protection. We will be building more breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle later this year. Hard work, support of commissioners and visiting local, state and federal officials pays off. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:55 a.m.
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